Marianne Giordano President



Walter Allen, Jr.
Executive Director/CFO

San Diego Office

6136 Mission Gorge Rd., Ste. 214 San Diego, CA 92120 Toll Free (866) 673-4830 Fax (619) 640-4830 Email info@opeiulocal30.org Los Angeles Office 705 W. Arrow Highway P.O. Box 9000 Claremont, CA 91711 (619) 640-4840 ext. 231 Fax (909) 624-0549 Email info@opelulocal30.org

Phoenix Office 3117 N. 16th St., Ste. 120 Phoenix, AZ 85016 Toll Free (866) 673-4830 Fax (619) 640-4830 Email info@opeiulocal30.org Denver Office
7510 W. Mississippi Ave., Ste. 240 A
Lakewood, CO 80226
Toll Free (866) 673-4830
Fax (619) 640-4830
Email info@opeiulocal30.org

December 12, 2018

Dear Local 30 Members,

Late last week we learned that the National Labor Relations Board is prepared to issue a favorable decision regarding the charges the unions of the Coalition filed last April. In our charges we alleged that the employer illegally walked out of bargaining with us back in March and then demanded a new Partnership Agreement before they would return to the table. The Coalition filed the charges, gave testimony, and finally the Board has informed the parties of their intent to uphold the positions of the unions. The bargaining must resume and there can be no preconditions placed on bargaining.

We have already begun meeting with the employer to arrange dates and plan the resumption of our negotiations. We are looking forward to completing our bargaining and bringing back to our members a contract that they can ratify. This is an important step in that direction and I have every confidence that we will be at the table very soon.

I will certainly update you as more information becomes available.

Happy Holidays.

In unity,

Walter Allen Jr.

Executive Director/CFO

WA/mp